
THE STROLLERS WALKING GROUP  

APRIL AND MAY 2025 

 

30 APRIL – NEWPORT TAPS 

10 Strollers and 5? dogs. 

Alan led this walk as unfortunately I was unwell.  We welcomed Jeff and his two lovely 
dogs.  It was another dry day and The Strollers enjoyed looking out for the restored elegant 
Victorian taps along the route.  I’m sure The Strollers found somewhere to enjoy their 
lunch. 

 

7 MAY  PWLLGWAELOD 

9 Strollers and 8 dogs 

It was a beautiful day.  We started the walk at the car park and admired the wonderful 
view of the coast.  We saw vivid blue native bluebells on route. The dogs enjoyed a run 
and swim at Cwm-yr-Iglis while some Strollers enjoyed sitting on a bench watching the 
world go by, another stunning view near the ruined chapel.  Chris joined us on the walk 
after her envigorating swim at Pwllgwaelod so there were 10 of us for lunch at The Chapel 
café which was excellent. 

 

21 MAY  FINNONE WATERFALL 

19 Strollers and 8 dogs 

Another warm and sunny day.  We walked from the car park along the track to the 
waterfall.  There was quite a lot less water spilling over the rocks than we had seen 
previously.  The dogs enjoyed a good splash in the river.  Two Strollers crossed the river 
and did the slightly longer circular route, the others walked back to the empty house 
where we stopped for a short time.  I told The Strollers a few facts about Finnone Manor 
House, some of the owners, the contents and the eventual sale.  Most of us walked to the 
lake and then retraced our steps to the car park.  Lunch was at the café in Cenarth but 4 
of us went to Phat Forks as, after a while, the café was only offering cakes, scones and 
drinks.  We had an excellent lunch there. 

 

Ros Appleton 

Group Leader 


